


- 2 -

Church (CH); Parish Hall (PH); Allen Center (AC);
Gathering Room (GR); Eucharistic Chapel (EC);

Benedict House (BH); School (S)

Monday, January 18,
Martin Luther King Day

7am Mass, CH;
Church Office & School Closed

Tuesday, January 19:
7am Mass, CH;
10am Card Party, PH;
3:05pm Children’s Choir, School Music Room;
6pm Parish Council, PH;
6:30pm Altar Society, PH

Wednesday, January 20:
9am Adoration, CH;
5:15pm Benediction, CH;
5:30pm Mass, CH;
7pm Parish Choir, CH

Thursday, January 21:
7am Mass, CH;
6pm RCIA, PH

Friday, January 22:
7am Mass, CH;
8:15am School Mass, CH

Saturday, January 23:
8am Mass, CH;
2:45pm Confessions, CH;
4pm Vigil Mass, CH

Sunday, January 24:
8am Mass, CH;
10am Mass, CH;
5:30pm Mass, CH

CALENDAR
This Week at Holy Souls . . .

Forgiving
Offenses

for January

~  This Week (January 17-23) ~
Scripture:

Works of Mercy

Next Weekend’s
LITURGICAL MINISTERS

SATURDAY, JANUARY 23, 4PM MASS
Servers: A. Garmon, A. & S. Mammarelli, M. Saad;
EMC: K. Mondy;
Lectors:  B.Saad, H. Wortsmith;
Ushers:  M. Lewis, R. Mondy
SUNDAY, JANUARY 24,  8AM MASS
Servers: A. Files, M. Olvey, R. Solina, J. Straessle;
EMC: C. Lantz;
Lectors: M. Rideout, W. Wolfenbarger;
Ushers: R. Anderson, C. Files
10AM MASS
Servers:  E. & G. James, M. Mansfield, K. Schaffhauser;
EMC: F. Kremers;
Lectors: L. Hess, P. Watkins;
Ushers: M. Flynn, C. Schaffhauser
5:30PM MASS
Servers: J. Duke, R. Gatlin, E. Smith, A. Stephens;
EMC: C. Stabnick;
Lector: A. Gatlin;
Ushers:  R. Brooks; W. Morris

Liturgical Notes . . .

www.facebook.com/OLHSAR

Visit us on

 FACEBOOK

“Then Peter came up and said to him, ‘Lord, how often
shall my brother sin against me, and I forgive him? As
many as seven times?’ Jesus said to him, “I do not say to
you seven times, but seventy times seven.” Matthew 18:21-22

Challenge:
Pray that your heart is constantly open to forgiveness.
Let go of offenses, be ready to forgive immediately.

Ways:
•  Cultivate a devotion to the Sacred Heart of Jesus.
   O Most Sacred Heart of Jesus,
   Make My Heart Like Unto Thine!
•  Attend Adoration and spend time with Jesus
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Understanding My Value
To My Church Community

Laura Humphries,
Parish Life Coordinator

Real Forgiveness has to come from a place of strength.
While there are real injuries, real offenses, and real victims,
as long as a person sees himself as merely a victim, he
will never be able to forgive. Not because he doesn’t want
to or isn’t good enough to offer forgiveness, but because
mercy can only be offered by someone who acknowledges
his own dignity as well as the weight of the offense to his
dignity. While forgiveness is a decision, an act of the will, it
is rarely an event. For many of us, forgiveness is a process.
This implies that there are steps to the process. First, a
person has to realize that he has been hurt. Too many
people ignore or dismiss their feelings as unimportant.
Remember, if someone has sinned against you, she has
violated the dignity of a beloved child of God. You are made
for love, it is important that you acknowledge the pain.
Second, since mercy is rooted in justice, one needs to
weigh what the other person “owes” him. This step is
absolutely crucial. Forgiveness is not an emotion. It is an
act of the will (and grace). Therefore, if a person is going to
truly choose mercy, he has to use his intellect to know
what mercy will cost.
             An excerpt from Tireless Mercy,
              by Fr. Mike Schmitz taken from the book  Beautiful Mercy

Forgiveness is not always easy. It takes strength and
courage. We must make a conscious decision to forgive
whether it is immediate or years later, it doesn’t just happen,
we must make it happen. If you look the word forgive up in
Webster’s Dictionary it is defined as to cease to feel
resentment against [an offender] Pardon; to give up
resentment of or a claim to requital for. Clearly the word
isn’t that hard to understand, it is the actual doing that it
hard to understand. Why should we forgive especially
willingly when it feels so wrong? Some wrongs seem
unforgiveable, but truly they are not if we choose to ask
God to help us, because with God all things are possible.

Saturday, February 6th

5:00-7:15 p.m. Cocktails and Silent Auction
5:30-7:00 p.m. Dinner
7:30 p.m. Live Auction

8:00-10:00 p.m. After Party

Dine on New Orleans cuisine, enjoy drinks with
friends, bid on fabulous auction items and let the
good times roll at the after party all while
supporting Holy Souls!

SPECIAL PRICING
Thru January 24th:

Tickets are $30 or $55 per couple
AFTER January 24th:

Tickets will be $35 or $65 per couple

KING COURT TABLES
$1000 – Includes 10 tickets, sponsorship
recognition, personal server, premium wines,
desserts AND extra 3 minutes to outbid anyone
in the silent auction!

KREWE COURT TABLE SPONSORSHIP
$250 – Includes 2 tickets, sponsorship
recognition, table named in your honor, AND
extra 3 minutes to outbid anyone in the silent
auction!

LIMITED TICKETS AVAILABLE
Get yours now before it sells out!

To purchase tickets go to www.holysouls.org,
visit the church office or call 663-8632

What do
bequests,

life insurance gifts,
charitable gift annuities,

charitable remainder trusts,
life estate arrangements,

and life time giving
have in common?

They are ways you can pass on your Catholic heritage,
faith and love for Our Lady of the Holy Souls Catholic
Church.



Mass attendance, January 2 & 3          1,166
Mass attendance, January 9-10          1,326

Weekend Collections –
  January 2 & 3 $      15,735
  January 9 & 10 $      40,040
Total Jan. Collections $      55,775
Total Jan. Budgeted Collections $    100,000

Actual Collections (7/1/15 - 12/31/15) $    798,653
Budgeted (7/1/15 - 12/31/15) $    790,000
Amount in excess of Budget $         8,653

Children’s collections -  Dec. 2015 $           146
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COLLECTIONS/STEWARDSHIP UPDATE

The Catholic Diocese of Little Rock is committed to protecting
children and young people. If you are aware of abuse or have
been abused by clerics, Church volunteers or Church workers,
please contact the Vicar General for the Diocese of Little Rock
at (501) 664-0340 ext. 361, and the State of Arkansas Hotline

for Crimes against Children at 1-800-482-5964. For pastoral assistance please
contact the Victim Assistance Coordinators for the Diocese of Little Rock.
Drs. George & Sherry Simon at (501) 766-6001. Diocesan Offices: 2500 N.
Tyler Street, Little Rock, AR 72207.

Holy Souls This & That . . .

2015
CHURCH CONTRIBUTIONS

To ensure your church contributions are tax deductible, do
not file your 2015 income tax return until you have received
a written acknowledgement of your contributions from the
Holy Souls Business Office. These year-end tax statements
will be mailed to you by January 31, 2016. Contribution
statements will be mailed to households with a minimum
contribution of $100.

Thank you  for supporting our church!

LENTEN BIBLE STUDY
Join us this Lent for a Bible study of the Acts of the
Apostles. Acts tells the story of the spread of the Gospel
and the growth of the early church. We’ll meet Paul and
learn more about Peter and the other disciples who are
empowered by the Holy Spirit. This ten-week study will be
offered on Monday evenings (7-9 pm) starting on February
1; and on Friday mornings (10-12 am) starting February
12. Call Lilly Hess 664-1234 for more information.

Mass will be celebrated at the normal weekday time - 7:00
a.m. The School and the Church Office will be closed on
Monday, January 18.

You Could Ring Handbells!

BUILDING FINANCIAL CONFIDENCE
SEMINAR

On Wednesday, January 27th at 6:30pm in the Parish Hall
a seminar will be presented on how you can learn practical,
day to day financial fundamentals that are designed to help
you gain more control over your money. You will learn tips
on wise use of credit, building financial confidence and
managing your money. If any of this interests you, please
RSVP to office@holysouls.org by January 25.  Seminar
will be put on by Regions Bank.

Did you know that you could ring
handbells with our Handbell Choir?
You say to yourself, “I can’t read
music, how would I ever be able to
ring in a handbell choir?” No wor-
ries!! Your music will be marked so
that you don’t have to read music
only numbers and colors. If you can
do that you are qualified. Our
handbell choir will begin rehearsals
for Easter on the first Monday night
in February, and continue each
Monday night at 5:45.

Come join us and Make a Joyful Noise to the Lord!!!
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Petitions of the
Ministry of Praise

General Petition:
That sincere dialogue among men and women of
different faiths may produce the fruits of peace
and justice.

Mission Petition:
That by means of dialogue and fraternal char-
ity, and with the grace of the Holy Spirit, Chris-
tians may overcome divisions.

January, 2016

Pray for . . .
OUR PARISHIONERS -- Jessica Odle Remsing; Aidan
Remsing; Jeffery Bowers; Rose Bartsch; Luke Siria; John
Lock; Millie McManus; Dorothy Ehlebracht; Debbie Odle;
Nathan Baltz; Jeanne Kreth; Annabelle Giardina; Sherry
Wortsmith; Bob Skarda; Adrian Hardman; Annette Kagy;
Greg Kitterman; Mary Limon; Annette Tracy; Frank
Gerard; Fran Otten; Mark Francis; Reece & Bishop Baker;
Buddy Cagle; Jack Matthews; John Kagy; and Nikki
Battisto.

OUR FRIENDS AND FAMILY MEMBERS -- Phil Marks;
Larry Cross; Susan Phillips; Curt Rahilly; Carl Calhoun;
the Jonathan Forte Family; Bill Boehmer; Luci Sick;
Mitchell Malczycki; Dan Mulveyl; MaryAnn Navin; Regina
Belmont; and David H. Smith.

THOSE WHO HAVE DIED -- Anna McCloud.

OUR SEMINARIANS -- especially Holy Souls’ Seminarian,
Deacon Mario Jacobo, and Diocesan seminarians David
Aguilar and Isidro Negrete.

In order to keep our bulletin prayer list up-to-date for the sick, names
will remain on the list for four weeks. Then their name will be written in
the Book of Intercession where they will be remember during every
Mass. To continue for another four weeks, please call the church
office.

Happy 20th
Anniversary

to our
Senior’s Group!

(ages 55 and older)

If anyone would like to share their thoughts of how
this wonderful ministry has touched the life of one of
their Seniors, living or deceased, please send your
thoughts by 2/5/2016 to:

Holy Souls Church Office
1003 No. Tyler St., Little Rock, AR 72205

Attn: Seniors Celebration, “Down Memory Lane”

Your cards and letters will be read on 2/8/2016 at our
Seniors meeting and PARRRTEEEeeeee

         Baptisms

Rowan Thomas Selva,
Vivienne Claire Selva,

and
Clark Allan Selva

children of
John & Jena (White) Selva

Caleb Dallas Husser
son of

Tyler & Faye (Stiles) Husser

Please welcome the following newly baptized children
of God into our church community:

The Shrine of Our Lady of the Holy Souls has niches where
the photos of our de-ceased loved ones are placed. The
chapel is a place of prayer for our loved ones, uniting our
prayers as a community with the prayers of Mary our patron
and all the saints of heaven.

You are invited to bring unframed photos to be displayed.
We have purchased frames and ask that you bring  photos
that are either 4” x 6” or 5” x 7” as no other sizes can be
accommodated. Please bring photos to Church Office.

When you visit the shrine, you may also light a candle in
remembrances of deceased loved one. The candle holder
is located in front of the stained glass window as you enter
the shrine.

The Shrine of
Our Lady of the Holy Souls



REGISTRATION FOR NEW MEMBERS
Registration for new members is completed in the church office
or online by visiting our web page, www.holysouls.org. Please
contact the church office or go online at www.holysouls.org if
you have moved, changed your telephone number, moved
from your parent’s home or graduated from college.

RCIA
If you are interested in becoming Catholic, please call Anne
Thomisee in the church office.

RETURNING CATHOLICS
If you are interested in returning to the Catholic Church, please
call Anne Thomisee in the church office.

SACRAMENT OF RECONCILIATION
Saturdays from 2:45 to 3:45pm and Wednesdays before First
Friday from 4:30 to 5:00pm or call the church office for an
appointment.

CHURCH VISITS
The  Church is open from 7am-4pm (Monday, Tuesday, Thursday,
& Friday). Please enter through the chapel door after 9am. On
Wednesday, the Church is open from 9am till after the 5:30pm
Mass. Adoration is on Wednesday from 9am till 5pm.

BAPTISM
Baptisms are scheduled on an individual basis.  Please call
the church office for more information.

SACRAMENT OF MARRIAGE
Contact the church office a minimum of six months in advance.

HOSPITAL STAYS
Please call the church office if you or someone you know is in
the hospital. We want to visit you and pray for you while you
are in the hospital.

NURSERY
The Nursery is available in the Parish Hall for your young
children (age 5 and younger) for all regular weekend Masses.
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“Go, therefore, and make disciples of all nations,
baptizing them in the name of the Father,

and of the Son, and of the Holy Spirit.
                                                                          (Matthew 28:19).

Around the Diocese . . .
ALERT. January is National Slavery and Human Trafficking
Awareness month.  Women, men and children in the U.S.
and around the world are subjected to forced labor, domestic
servitude and the sex trade at the hands of human
traffickers.   U.S. Catholic Sisters are working together to
end this crime.  Learn more about it at
sistersagainsttrafficking.org.  Ending Slavery is
everyone’s work.

POST-ABORTION SUPPORT GROUP: Do you feel alone,
hurting or unforgiven from a past abortion?  The Respect
Life Office, through Project Rachel, is starting a support
group, beginning February 15, 2016.  The spiritual journey
lasts 11 weeks, with small groups of 6-8.  Groups will be
formed in Little Rock, Fayetteville/Rogers, possibly
Northeast Arkansas, and the Hot Springs area. All
names and meeting places are strictly confidential.  For
details call 501-664-0340, ext. 357.  All inquiries must be
made by February 15, 2016.

Help with the SOUPER BOWL of CARING collection right after
one of the Masses on February 6 and 7.  Bring your soup pot
from home to whichever Mass you are attending, and right
after Communion gather in the vestibule to be assigned to
one of the Church entrances.  100% of the money collected
will be given to a local charity which helps fight hunger (to be
determined by youth).

SENIOR HIGH CYM
CYM meets this week, Wednesday, January 20, 7-8:30 pm.
Fr. Erik will be speaking. Dinner served.

Sunday CYM:  Sunday, January 24.  5:30 pm Mass followed by
CYM (dinner served) at the Benedict House – 6:30-8 pm.

Steubenville Registration and $50 deposit due on Thursday,
February 4.  We will be attending this amazing event this
summer, July 8-10 in Springfield, MO.  Open to current 8-12
graders.  Scholarships and fundraising available.  Get more
info at CYM and/or from Denise.  LIFE CHANGING WEEKEND.

Add “service work” to your calendar for Saturday, February
20.  There will be a full day of opportunities.  Details coming.

CYM led Stations of the Cross Friday, February 26.  Sign up to
participate.

BOX-IN:  It’s back!  We will begin with an entire day of service
focused on the homeless Saturday, March 12.  We will spend
the night outside, regardless of the weather, in front of the
Church.  There will be many activities associated with this
event to promote awareness of what life is like for those who
experience this.  Though some of the evening will be enjoyable,
it isn’t a party.  Registration for the actual Box-In is due on
Wednesday, March 2.  The day of service will be open to junior
high and high school as well parishioners who would like to
volunteer for one or all of the opportunities. Stay posted for
schedule.

JUNIOR HIGH CYM
Sunday CYM for grades 7-12 on Sunday, January 24.  5:30
pm Mass followed by CYM at the Benedict House, 6:30-8 pm.
Dinner served.

Jr. High CYM for grades 6-8 on Monday, January 25 from 6-
7:30 pm.  Dinner served.

7th and 8th Grade CYM Retreat?!  Plans are now being made
for a Jr. High overnight Retreat at the Benedict House for
January 29-30.  PARENT VOLUNTEERS NEEDED TO MAKE
THIS HAPPEN!

Service opportunities:
Souper Bowl of Caring. February 6 & 7:  (see top of this page
for details!). 15 minutes of your time for a great cause.

Days of Service:  Saturday, February 20 and Saturday, March
12.  Details will become available very soon.  There will be several
sites and opportunities, all times of the morning/day/late afternoon.
You’ll be able to participate in part or all.  Stay tuned…

CYM led Stations of the Cross Friday, February 26. Sign up to
participate.



Monday, January 18 1 Sm 15:16-23; Ps 50:8-9, 16bc-17, 21, 23; Mk 2:18-22
7:00 a.m. Mass Dalton & Ellen Dailey by Ray & Kathy Hightower

Tuesday, January 19 1 Sm 16:1-13; Ps 89:20-22, 27-28; Mk 2:23-28
7:00 a.m. Mass Ben Frietsche by John & Janis Brizzolara

Wednesday, January 20 ST. FABIAN, ST. SEBASTIAN - 1 Sm 17:32-33, 37, 40-51; Ps 144:1b, 2, 9-10; Mk 3:1-6
5:30 p.m. Mass Randy Prickett by Mary Ann Stafford

Thursday, January 21 ST. AGNES - 1 Sm 18:6-9; 19:1-7; Ps 56:2-3, 9-13; Mk 3:7-12
7:00 a.m. Mass Robert & Erline Dobbins by Neil & Regina Dobbins

Friday, January 22 DAY OF PRAYER FOR THE PROTECTION OF UNBORN CHILDREN - 1 Sm 8:4-7, 10-22a; Ps 89:16-19; Mk 2:112
7:00 a.m. Mass Karyl Bearden by Holy Souls Parish
8:15 a.m. School Mass Isabel Dela Cruz by Holy Souls Parish

Saturday, January 23 ST. VINCENT, ST. MARIANNE COPE - 2 Sm 1:1-4, 11-12, 19, 23-27; Ps 80:2-3, 5-7; Mk 3:20-21
8:00 a.m. Mass Special Intention forJennifer & Tom Buckner by Roberta Cagle
4:00 p.m. Vigil Mass Chris Anderson by Mark Enderlin

Sunday, January 24 3RD SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME - Neh 8:2-4a, 5-6, 8-10; Ps 19:8-10, 15; 1 Cor 12:12-30; Lk 1:1-4; 4:14-21
8:00 a.m. Mass Ron Grafe by RCIA
10:00 a.m. Mass Intentions of Parishioners
5:30 p.m. Mass Rose Marie Miller by Evelyn Wren

ADDITIONAL MASS INTENTIONS:
Paul Biltz

Liturgy Schedule and Mass Intentions

To read the daily reading online,
go to www.usccb.org/nab/today.shtml




